LLPVRC Meeting Minutes
October 15, 2013


1. The meeting was called to order at 10:15 AM on 10/15/13 and was adjourned at 12:15 PM.

2. Members Present: Dr. Scott Smith, Ms. Mary Cook-Walker, Ms. Linda Guiterrez and Mr. Thomas Bott.

3. Members Absent: Dr. Jan Case.

4. A motion was made to waive the reading of the minutes of the previous meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed.

5. New Applicants: the application and supporting documents for Dr. Stacie N. Nwabueze were reviewed and board-approved.

6. Provisionals: the documents for provisionally licensed counselors: Ashley Generose, Ian Hegwood & Ivory Youngblood were all approved.

7. CEU Reviews: CEU documentation submitted by Ms. Stacie Frederick and Ms. Brandy Thomas, were disapproved conditionally pending their submission of additional documentation.  The CEU's submitted by Carthy Guillet were approved.

8. New Business:

a. Attorney Invoices: the invoices submitted by Mr. Steve Glusman were approved for full payment.

b. A proposal was made that we switch our current website hosting service from Fishnet to Trisine Technologies.  Fishnet is closing their web-hosting service.  Trisine Technologies can perform a similar service at a similar price.  The board voted unanimously to switch to Trisine.

c. Final renewal warning letters were submitted to 4 LRCs: Ms. Suzanne Douglas, Ms. Adrienne Huval, Ms. Belencia Lawrence and Mr. James Self.

d. Attorney Report: Mr. Steve Glusman, attorney gave a presentation on issues pertaining to LRC Mr. Glenn Hébert and Mr. Bobby Roberts.  Regarding Mr. Glenn Hébert, Mr. Glusman reported that the court recently dismissed Mr. Hébert's last remaining claims but that Mr. Hébert may be expected to appeal.  Regarding Mr. Bobby Roberts, Mr. Glusman reported that there is strong documentary evidence that Mr. Roberts performs vocational assessment without a valid LRC.  In the past, vocational assessment was not part of the LRC licensing act.  Currently, however, vocational assessment is part of the LRC licensing act.  Therefore, Mr. Roberts may be operating illegally and in violation of the statute.  Mr. Glusman suggested that the LLPVRC Board may decide to seek and injunction against Mr. Roberts and that Mr. Glusman would issue a petition on the Boards behalf.  This would likely lead to a hearing in a District Court.  On taking a vote, the Board voted unanimously to authorize Mr. Glusman to proceed with the petition.
9. Old Business: several checks from the Board checking account were pre-signed.

10.  Next Board Meeting: February 4, 2014.

11. Ethics Committee: since there were no ethical issues pending, the ethics committee meeting was not held.

12. Adjournment: 12:15 PM

Respectfully submitted by:

Mr. Thomas E. Bott

LLPVRC Vice Chairperson

For Dr. Jan Case

